
 
 

AUSTIN MUSIC COMMISSION MINUTES 
Regular Meeting – Monday, May 3, 2010, 6:00 P.M. 

Austin City Hall, 301 West 2nd Street, Austin, Texas 78701 
Boards and Commissions Room, Room 1101 

 
Commissioners in attendance: Brad Stein (Chair) , Paul Oveisi (Vice-Chair) Margaret 
Moser, Duane “Ter’ell Shahid” Hunter, Marcia Zwilling, Michael Feferman, Rich Garza 
 
Commissioners absent: None 
 
Staff in attendance: Don Pitts 
 
A. CALL TO ORDER 
 Vice Chair Oveisi called the Commission meeting to order at 6:15 p.m. Chair 
Stein arrived around 6:40pm. 
 
B. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

The minutes from the regular meeting of April 5, 2010 were approved on 
Commissioner Moser’s motion, Commissioner Shahid’s second, on a 6-0 vote.  

 
C. CITIZEN COMMUNICATION 

1. Dylan Jones briefed the Commission on current and planned activities of 
Anthropos Arts.   

2. Clay Shorkey briefed the Commission on current and planned activities of 
the Texas Music Museum.  

3. Tim Hamblin let the Commission know about plans for May 8th with Guy 
Forsyth and Sweet Home Baptist Church.  

 
D. NEW BUSINESS 
 Raul Alvarez updated the Commission on the 2010 activities of Austin Latino 
Music Association (ALMA) and Latino Music Month.     
 
E. MEMBER UPDATES 
                        Garza updated the Commission on activities related to Pachanga. Shahid 
provided information to the Commission about ideas for sound engineers, and he 
mentioned that he is scheduled to meet with Council Member Cole. Moser discussed the 
Kids Are Alright Fest. Stein updated the Commission on activities related to the Cactus 
Café. Oveisi mentioned that the Downtown Commission had discussed the Waller Creek 
Plan and voted to support it with the caveat that City staff should look at ways to help the 
Red River music scene.  



 
F. STAFF BRIEFINGS 
             Pitts provided an update on the Music Memorial and mentioned that the new City 
staff position in the Music Division had been filled and would start soon.    
  
G. ITEMS FOR INFORMATION 

None. 
 
H.       ADJOURNMENT 
The Commission adjourned at 7:15 p.m.  


